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Introduction. 
 
 
The waste transfer station situated at Chesney Wold Milton Keynes is permitted by the 
Environment Agency to accept a variety of non-hazardous wastes ranging from inert 
materials, construction demolition, industrial and commercial wastes. 
 
Smith Recycling (MK) Limited is a subsidiary of the Smith Construction Group. The 
operator currently holds a standard rules permit SR2008No3_75kte.  
 
The permit allows the operator to manage a household, commercial and industrial 
waste transfer station with treatment. Acceptance of waste material must not exceed 
75,000 tonnes per year. The proposed changes to the site permit seek to increase the 
permissible annual tonnage from 75,000 tonnes to 150,000 tonnes. 
 
Milton Keynes Council issued planning permission for the waste activities at this site 
in May 2009. The Environment Agency issued a variation notice in November 2015 
for an increase to the permit boundary to facilitate an added option for operational 
availability due to the escalation of waste activities 
 
The site is accessed from Chesney Wold and forms part of the wider industrial estate. 
The facility incorporates a range of buildings designed to facilitate the acceptance, 
treatment and sorting of the various waste streams allowed under a standard rules 
permit. There are adjoining buildings that do not form part of the waste management 
operation but provide support to the operation by carrying out repairs and maintenance 
to site plant and equipment. 
 
The operations at the facility may be briefly summarised as follows: 
 
Acceptance of non-hazardous industrial commercial, construction demolition and inert 
wastes brought to site by third-party operators in conjunction with direct waste 
deliveries by Smith Recycling who operate a substantial fleet of waste collection 
vehicles. The waste is treated by sorting, screening, washing and segregation into 
different components in preparation for further, off site. treatment and recovery. 
 
Over recent years the company has promoted recycling in and around the Milton 
Keynes area by offering comprehensive recycling and recovery activities, alongside 
investment in technology that delivers high recoverable percentages that includes 
recyclates which the company previously sent for disposal. Their efforts have been 
rewarded by tangible increase of recyclable waste materials coming to site which in 
turn precipitated the need to apply for a bespoke permit that allows greater flexibility 
and broader compliance parameters. Included in this permit variation is the desire to 
include WEEE waste for acceptance and storage before off site treatment and 
recovery. 
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In a conscience effort to monitor and reduce the potential impact of the site on local 
amenities and environment the facility has a number of management plans designed  
specifically for the task of managing the operation in an ecological and environmental 
manner. The principal plans are:  Environmental Management System (EMS) and Fire 
Prevention Plan (FPP). The former sets out the standards and procedures required to 
operate the site in compliance with the environmental permit and best available 
techniques. The latter, is intended to prevent, control and mitigate the potential of a 
fire on site pursuant to the Environment Agency’s guidance.   
 
The organogram below illustrates the present management and operational staff at 
the site. 
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The site is laid with an impermeable concrete surface, installed interceptor, and 
surface water drainage affording containment and segregation of water derived from 
site activities. 
 
The basis of this application is to vary the existing permit by increasing the present 
maximum annual tonnage from 75,000 tonnes to 150,000 tonnes. This decision comes 
following discussions with the local Environment Agency office and this figure is 
considered more than sufficient to accommodate the yearly anticipated inputs which 
also ensures the permissible limited will not be exceeded.  
 
Smith Recycling (MK) Ltd wish to utilise the waste treatment facility to its full capacity 
by storing baled plastic external of the covered buildings. The area chosen for this 
activity is located to the southern section of the facility and would effectuate within an 
enclosed bay of concrete segments 12m x 12m x 4m and covered by litter netting to 
ensure complete containment of waste. 
 
This application to vary and consolidate the existing permit also precipitates the 
requirement of a general review of the existing site management system (EMS) 
formally the working plan, to incorporate the various proposed changes to operations  
under one organic document. This will initiate a review of waste acceptance 
procedures (WAP) in conjunction with the production of a Fire Prevention Plan (FPP).  
 
Day to day management of the facility to ensure compliance with the conditions of the 
environmental permit and supporting management systems is the responsibility of the 
site manager, who also holds the position of TCM, (Technically Competent Manager) 
for the facility. 
 
The attendance of the TCM will be reviewed in conjunction with the Environment 
Agency’s guidance: “Legal Operator and Compliance Requirements: Environmental 
Permits”. 
 
In summary, this application to vary the existing permit seeks to increase the syllabus 
of permitted waste types to reflect an up to date waste management facility with a 
modern permit and to further the treatment and recycling of waste materials derived 
from the locality of Milton Keynes. 
 
 

 


